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Message from the Principal's Desk.....?Message from the Principal's Desk.....?

"A dream is not that which you see while sleeping, it is something that does not let you sleep."

nd
It gives me immense pleasure to present to you the 2 edition of our College's E-Newsletter 

“Compendium”. This E-Newsletter is not merely a collection of articles, photographs, 

achievement or stories; it is a testament to the vibrant and dynamic community that makes 

up our college. Every page reflects the creativity, hard work and diverse talents of our 

students, faculty and staff who have contributed to this publication.

I am grateful to the Hon'ble Speaker, H.P. Vidhan Sabha, Sh. Kuldeep Singh Pathania Ji who 

has very kindly consented to be the chief guest on the inaugural function of PG. courses and 
st

unveiled the maiden 1  issue of our E-Newsletter “Compendium” on dated 16.10.2024. He 

has always been a mentor for the growth of this Institution.

This E-Newsletter serves as a mirror to the academic, cultural and extracurricular spirit that 

defines our institution. Through its pages, we celebrate not just our achievements but also 

the challenges that inspire growth, the values that unite us and the vision that propels us 

forward.

Today, I am filled with pride at how our students and faculty have come together to curate 

this work. It is a reflection of our dedication, passion and resilience. I am confident that 

thisE-Newsletter will not remain as document of our journey but will also inspire future 

generations.

On behalf of the entire college community, I would like to thank all those who have worked 

tirelessly to bring this E-Newsletter to life. Your efforts are deeply appreciated.

Let us continue to strive for excellence in all our endeavours. 
nd

Thank you, and I hope you enjoy this 2 edition of our College'sE-Newsletter.

I look forward to seeing it continue to evolve and flourish in the years to come.

Dear readers,

~ Dr. Prem Lal Bhatia

PRINCIPAL
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- -Dr. A.P. J. Abdul Kalam

Best Wishes
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Inauguration of Post Graduate Classes

We are delighted to announce that Sh. Kuldeep Singh Pathania, Hon'ble Speaker, 

Himachal Pradesh Vidhan Sabha inaugurated PG classes at Govt College Chowari on 
th

16  of October 2024.

On this occasion, Sh.Kuldeep Singh Pathania emphasized the 
importance of higher education and the state government's 
commitment to improve the quality of education. He highlighted 
the significance of these PG classes in providing advanced 
learning opportunities for the students of this region and 
fostering academic excellence. He also assured continued 
support from the state government for the development of this 
institution and the enhancement of the learning environment. 

Key Highlights

Dr. P.L. Bhatia formally welcoming the worthy Chief Guest
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Hon'ble Speaker inspecting newly installed multi-purpose Kiosk in the library

Dignitaries along with the Hon'ble Chief Guest 

In his concluding speech, Principal Dr. P.L. Bhatia 
expressed heartfelt gratitude to Sh. Kuldeep Singh 
Pathania for his unwavering support and 
encouragement towards this institution. Dr. Bhatia 
highlighted the importance of such contributions in 
enhancing the educational opportunity for the people 
of Chamba and its adjoining places. He also 
mentioned the college's excitement about the PG 
(Postgraduate) classes and looked forward to 
welcoming more students, emphasizing the 
institution's commitment to supporting their 
academic success and growth. 
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Some more glimpses of the function

Newly renovated block for PG classes
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Formation of PTA for Session 2024-25

The formation of the Parent-Teacher Association (PTA) for the session 2024-25 
marks a significant milestone in the ongoing efforts to enhance the educational experience 
at Government Post Graduate College Chowari. By fostering strong partnerships between 
parents, teachers, and the administration, the PTA will play a pivotal role in shaping the 
future of our students. Its primary objectives include facilitating collaboration and synergy, 
promoting academic support and student welfare, creating an inclusive atmosphere, support 
during staff shortages etc. Through this initiative, the college aims to enhance student 
welfare, academic excellence, and overall development by engaging parents and educators 
in meaningful dialogue and joint efforts. Following members were elected in this year's 
PTA body:

· Sh. Gagan Singh – President
· Smt. Nirmala Devi – Vice-President
· Dr. Roop Lal – Secretary
· Sh. Jeevan Kumar – Joint-Secretary
· Sh. Surender Singh – Chief Advisor
· Sh. Shiv Kumar – Treasurer 
Additionally, the association includes dedicated members from both the parental 

and teaching circles, working together to enhance the college experience for all students. 
Members from Parents:

· Smt. Rekha Devi
· Smt. Pinki Devi
· Sh. Ashok Kumar
· Sh. Rakesh Kumar

Members from Teachers:
· Prof. M. R. Dhiman
· Dr. Akash Deep Sharma
· Prof. Diksha Kumari

Members of PTA Executive alongwith worthy Principal
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Teacher's Day Celebration

Teachers' Day is celebrated in the honor of Dr. SarvepalliRadhakrishnan, the second 

President of India and a renowned educator. This year, Govt. College Chowari celebrated 

Teachers' Day on September 5th with great enthusiasm and gratitude towards the teaching 

faculty. The event aimed to recognize the pivotal role that teachers play in shaping the minds 

and future of students.

After the traditional lamp-lighting ceremony,Principal Dr. P. L. Bhatia delivered the 

keynote speechhighlighting the invaluable contribution of teachers to society and the 

importance of their role in nurturing future leaders. He used the Guru-Shishya trope of 

Mahabha r t a  t o  h igh l i gh t  t he  t r an s fo rma t ive  power  o f  educa t i on .

Following the inauguration, students presented a variety of cultural performances, 

including:

Students of Music department presented SaraswatiVandana followed by a 

Bollywood mashup song. A Chambiyali folk dance and Punjabi folk dance were also 

presented by the students of college showcasing traditional Indian art forms. The Event 

ended with the formal vote of thanks by the senior faculty teacher Dr. SanjeevKumar.

Snapshots of Teacher's Day Celebration
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Cyber Jagrookta

lkbcj tkx:drk vfHk;ku J`a[kyk ds vUrxZr 04 flrEcj 2024 dks jktdh; LukrdksÙkj 
egkfo|ky; pqokMh ds fo|kfFkZ;ksa dks lkbcj  /kks[kk/kfM+;ksa ls cpus ds fofHkUu mik;ksa dh 
tkudkjh nhx;h| dk;ZØe dk 'kqHkkjaHk eq[; çoäk çks-firkEcj nÙk ds vfHkHkk"k.k ls gqvk| eq[; 
oäkM‚-jhuk dqekjh us cPpksa dks lkbcj Økbe ls lacaf/kr ewyHkwr tkudkjh nh vkSj vius O;fäxr 
vuqHko Hkh lk¡>k fd,A  lkFk gh mUgksaus Li‚fVax Qsd U;wt]  lks'ky fefM;k ] bUVjusV] eksckby 
,Iyhds'ku flD;wfjVh] Qsd dLVej ds;j Vksy Ýh uacj vkfn dh tkudkjh Nk=&Nk=kvksa ds 
lkFk lk¡>k fd;kA

lkbcj tkx:drk vfHk;ku dh blh dM+h esa fnukad 06/11/2024 dksusld‚e QkmaMs'ku ds Jh 
thrdqekj mifLFkr jgs | mUgksaus fo|kfFkZ;ksa dks lacksf/kr djrs gq, lkbcj Økbe rFkk Þls¶Vh bu  
v‚uykbu Qkbusafl;y VªktsD'kußvkfn dh tkudkjh nh | dk;ZØe ds var esaçks- firkEcj nÙk 
'kekZ us lHkh fo|kfFkZ;ksa dk vkHkkj O;ä fd;k vkSj dgk fd gesa bl tkudkjh dks vius rd 
lhfer uk j[krs gq, bldk çlkj lekt esa djuk pkfg, rkfd bl rjg ds dk;ZØe dks lkFkZd 
fd;k tk ldsA mUgksaus Nk=&Nk=kvksa dks ;g Hkh tkudjh nh fd ;fn os dHkh lkbcj Bxh dk 
f'kdkj gks tkrs gSa rks Vky Ýh gsYiykbu uacj 1930 ij laidZ djsaA

Cyber Jagrookta
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Mentor Mentee Program

Government Postgraduate College Chowari has launched a new initiative to guide 

students through a Mentor-Mentee Program, aimed at providing personalized support and 

addressing students' academic and personal challenges. This initiative fosters a strong 

relationship between mentors (faculty members) and mentees (students), enabling students 

to receive valuable guidance and mentorship throughout their academic journey.

Benefits of the Mentor-Mentee Program:

Visit of SAR Evaluation Committee

1.Guidance and Support: Mentors offer academic and 

personal guidance, helping students achieve their goals and 

navigate challenges effectively.

2. Skill Development: Through regular interactions, 

mentees develop essential skills like communication, 

problem-solving, and time management, which are crucial 

for their personal and professional growth.

3. Finding and solving students' problems:Mentees can 

share their problems related to academics, administrative, 

personal with their mentors and then college administration 

will then try to resolve it.

As part of the Govt. of Himachal Pradesh's efforts to assess and rank government 
colleges in the state, a comprehensive Self-Assessment Report (SAR) was submitted by our 
college. The SAR is an essential tool for evaluating the college's performance across various 
key criteria, and its outcomes will play a significant role in the ranking process of colleges in the 
state. To verify the authenticity and accuracy of the claims made in the SAR, a distinguished 
committee of experts visited our college.The verification process was conducted by the 
following esteemed members of the committee:

· Dr. Shiv Dayal (Chairman)

· Dr. Hemant Kumar

· Dr. ManeshVerma

· Prof. Anit Kumar

· Dr. Rahul Kumar
The committee undertook a thorough review of several key areas covered in the SAR, including 
teaching-learning, student support, service and progression, infrastructure and resources, 
institutional management, best practices and innovations, faculty profile and research activities 
etc. While the committee acknowledged the significant progress and achievements made by our 
college, they also provided valuable feedback and suggestions for further improvement.

This visit marks an important milestone in our college's journey towards achieving a high 

state ranking, and it reflects our commitment to transparency and excellence in education and 

we extend our sincere thanks to the committee for their efforts in providing constructive 

feedback, which will guide us toward achieving even greater milestones in the future.
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Voter Awareness Campaign

In cooperation with the Election Kanago of Bhattiyat, a voter awareness 

programme was organized in the college. The objectives of this programme 

were to increase voter awareness, improve voter turnout and promote electoral 

literacy. Additionally, a voter awareness drive was organized to register new 

voters and update existing voter lists.

Faculty Corner

Our faculty members continue to excel in various educational platforms through 

their participation in various programmes. These efforts not only enhance their professional 

expertise but also elevate the academic reputation of our institution.

1. Participation in Orientation Programmes/Refresher Programmes/Faculty 

Development Programs (FDPs)/Workshops:

Faculty Development Programmes (FDPs), Orientation Programmes, Refresher 

Programmes, and workshops have always been a priority for our college, ensuring that our 

faculty members stay updated with the latest educational methodologies, tools, and industry 

trends. Over the past three months, many of our teachers have actively participated in 

numerous such programmes, organized by renowned institutions and universities.
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Activites of Different Clubs & Societies

The Eco-Club of our college has been actively engaged in a range of environmental 

initiatives over the past few months, continuing its mission to foster awareness and promote 

sustainability within the college and surrounding community. From educational visits to 

cleanliness drives and awareness campaigns, the Eco-Club has consistently worked towards 

making a positive impact on both local and global environmental issues. Here's a look at the 

major activities organized by the volunteers of the Eco-Club in the last three months:

1. Beautify Campus with Green Initiative

4th September, 2024

The Eco Club volunteers in the college successfully planted 35 decorative plants in 

pots across the campus, promoting environmental awareness. Guided by Eco Club 

Coordinator Dr. RoopLal and Campus Beautification Nodal Officer Prof. 

PitamberDutt, students including Smriti Sharma, Renuka Thakur, and others 

participated with enthusiasm. This initiative aimed to create a greener, more 

beautiful campus while teaching students about gardening and floriculture. Dr. 

RoopLal commended the students for their efforts and emphasized the importance 

of ongoing environmental projects.

Eco-Club Basodan
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2. Exploring Waste Management Solutions
th

13  September, 2024

In a bid to understand the importance of waste management, 21 Eco-Club volunteers 

participated in a visit to the Nagar PanchayatChowari's Waste Segregation Plant. Under 

the leadership of Dr. RoopLal (Convenor of Eco-Club), the volunteers explored the 

plant's waste segregation process. Dr. Roop shared details about the 'UDAY' project, 

aimed at promoting waste management practices within the community.  Sh. Ashish 

Palyal, founder of Eco Science Foundation, was the speaker of this event. The 

volunteers learned about the different machines used for recycling organic waste and 

plastics, and also understood the environmental consequences of improper waste 

disposal. The volunteers also interacted with the plant's employees to learn about the 

challenges faced in managing large volumes of waste.Mr. Palyal commended the 

students and encouraged them to continue practicing and spreading proper waste 

management. The information about this activity is also available on following social 

media links:

https://www.instagram.com/reel/DABYdYRiFa-/?igsh=MWpoZmJzNXBpM3lp

https://www.facebook.com/share/p/gcbC5Kr8eLpqLEMu/?mibextid=xfxF2i

https://www.instagram.com/reel/DABYdYRiFa-/?igsh=MWpoZmJzNXBpM3lp
https://www.facebook.com/share/p/gcbC5Kr8eLpqLEMu/?mibextid=xfxF2i
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3. Installation of Waste Segregation Bins 

14 September, 2024

Eco Club volunteers installed separate bins for wet and dry waste on each floor as 

well as in the canteen area of the institution to encourage waste segregation. This 

initiative, funded by the PTA, aims to instill sustainable waste management habits 

within the institution.

4. Celebration of World Ozone Day 

16 September 2024

Eco-Club organized a special lecture on the occasion of Ozone Day, aimed at raising 

awareness about the importance of the ozone layer. Prof. Sidharth Sharma, Associate 

Professor in the Physics Department of the college, was the main speaker for the event. 

The lecture, attended by 113 students and faculty members, covered the critical role of 

ozone in protecting the Earth from harmful UV radiation and the harmful effects of 

ozone-depleting substances. Prof. Sharma highlighted the Montreal Protocol's success 

in phasing out harmful chemicals and its contribution to climate action.The lecture was a 

valuable learning experience for students, emphasizing the need for global cooperation 

in environmental protection. The information about this activity is also available on 

following social media links:

==https://www.instagram.com/reel/DAGXGD-CNcN/?igsh=MTAyZnJ1a3UwdXYxdg

https://www.facebook.com/share/p/drsCCxFuiDMnHXgf/?mibextid=xfxF2i

https://www.instagram.com/reel/DAGXGD-CNcN/?igsh=MTAyZnJ1a3UwdXYxdg
https://www.facebook.com/share/p/drsCCxFuiDMnHXgf/?mibextid=xfxF2i
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5. Tribute to MothersUnder"EkPedMaaKeNaam" Campaign

17 September, 2024

The Eco-ClubBasodan, in alignment with Prime Minister NarendraModi's 

"EkPedMaaKeNaam" initiative, organized a tree plantation campaign to honor the 

contribution of mothers and the environment. Volunteers, along with Principal Dr. P. L. 

Bhatia, Dr. Sanjeev Kumar, Prof. Sidharth Sharma, and Dr. RoopLal, plantedmedicinal 

plants like amla, bahera, and arjuna around the college campus. This initiative symbolized 

the nurturing role both mothers and nature play in sustaining life, encouraging participants 

to actively care for the environment. The information about this activity is also available on 

following social media links:

https://www.facebook.com/share/p/c8JFKdz2ZUMAuh5w/?mibextid=xfxF2i

https://www.instagram.com/reel/DAI8KqoCm07/?igsh=dDQzemY2bmk5Mmh2

https://www.facebook.com/share/p/c8JFKdz2ZUMAuh5w/?mibextid=xfxF2i
https://www.instagram.com/reel/DAI8KqoCm07/?igsh=dDQzemY2bmk5Mmh2
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6.  “Swachhta Hi Seva”

14 September – 01 October, 2024

In keeping with PM Modi's another initiative "Swachhta Hi Seva", the Eco-Club 

organized a cleanliness drive in Chowari from 14 September to 1 October, 2024. The 

volunteers worked tirelessly to clean the college premises, the area around ShanidevMandir, 

and a nearby water reservoir on different days. In addition to the cleaning activities, 

volunteers visited local schools to spread awareness about cleanliness, teaching children 

about proper waste management and the importance of maintaining a clean environment. 

This initiative successfully engaged the community in maintaining cleanliness and 

protecting the environment. The information about these activities is also available on 

following social media links:

https://www.facebook.com/share/p/hX2odp29Mcwviv6p/?mibextid=xfxF2i

https://www.instagram.com/reel/DAygUYnioc0/?igsh=ajJ1djExa3A1NzBi

https://www.facebook.com/share/p/hX2odp29Mcwviv6p/?mibextid=xfxF2i
https://www.instagram.com/reel/DAygUYnioc0/?igsh=ajJ1djExa3A1NzBi
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7. 'Safari of Knowledge' Quiz 

07 October, 2024

As part of Wildlife Awareness Week, the Eco-Club hosted the "Safari of Knowledge" 

quiz competition, aimed at educating the college community about wildlife conservation. 

The quiz, held on an e-platform, tested participants' knowledge about animals, ecosystems, 

and biodiversity. The event was not only educational but also interactive, with questions that 

encouraged students to learn more about wildlife protection. The event, which saw around 

150 student participation, sparked conversations about the importance of wildlife 

conservation. The information about this activity is also available on following social media 

links:

=

https://www.facebook.com/share/p/WZNRTDE3f1hpGh6K/

https://www.instagram.com/reel/DA6AnbTiDWa/?igsh=MWs4cm84cTlpYTBmaw

8. Wooden Selfie Point – A Blend of Art and Nature 

16 October, 2024

The Eco Club Basodan has transformed old wooden boards into a stunning selfie 

point, featuring handmade paper butterflies, vibrant flowers, and potted plants. 

Inaugurated to welcome the first PG batch, this creative installation quickly 

became the campus's highlight. The unveiling was attended by distinguished 

guests including Honorable VidhanSabha Speaker Sh. Kuldeep Singh Pathania, 

Principal Dr. P.L. Bhatia, and Tehsildar Miss SumanDhiman, all of whom praised 

the initiative. The selfie point not only adds beauty to the campus but also reflects 

the Eco Club's commitment to sustainability and artistic expression.

https://www.facebook.com/share/p/WZNRTDE3f1hpGh6K/
https://www.instagram.com/reel/DA6AnbTiDWa/?igsh=MWs4cm84cTlpYTBmaw
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Under the aegis of the HP State AIDS Control Society, Govt. of Himachal Pradesh, an 

awareness program on HIV/AIDS was held for the students of the college. Dr. Sanjeev 

Kumar, the college Vice-Principal was the chief guest and Dr. Devender Pal Singh, Medical 

Officer at Civil Hospital Chowari, was the guest of honor. Dr. Sanjeev emphasized the 

importance of a healthy lifestyle and encouraged students to spread awareness about 

HIV/AIDS. Dr. Devender shared valuable insights on HIV/AIDS and the role of the Red 

Ribbon Club. He shared information on sexually transmitted diseases and how 

HIV/AIDS patients can also lead a dignified life while contributing to the society. He 

explained the ways to avoid and fight this terrible disease.The event concluded with a 

vote of thanks from Prof. PallaviBeri, who presented Dr. Devender with a memento in 

appreciation of his efforts.

Lecture on Traffic Rules and Regulations

01 October, 2024

The Road Safety Club organized an informative lecture on the topic of "Traffic Rules and 

Regulations" for students in the college campus. Mr. Raman Chaudhary, SHO Police 

Station Chowari, was the keynote speaker of the event. The lecture aimed to raise 

awareness about essential traffic safety practices. Students actively participated and 

gained valuable knowledge on several key aspects of road safety, including:

Pedestrian Crossings and Traffic Signals: Students learned the importance of using 

designated pedestrian crossings and following traffic signals to ensure their safety on the 

roads.

Turn Signals: The lecture provided insight into the proper use of turn signals when 

changing lanes or making turns, highlighting their role in preventing accidents.

Vehicle Parking: Students were educated on the correct parking practices within the 

college campus and along roadsides, emphasizing the need for organized and safe parking 

to avoid traffic disruptions.
The session proved to be an excellent learning opportunity, empowering students 

with practical knowledge to navigate roads safely and responsibly.

Red Ribbon Club

Road Safety Club
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1. The Rovers and Rangers Unit of the Govt. Degree College, Chowari (Chamba), 

organised a cleanliness drive of an old water body/stepwell near SudliChowk, on 

13/09/2024. 25 students of the unit, and the unit- in charges, participated in the drive 

and this raised awareness regarding the maintenance of older sources of water which 

was the purpose of the drive.

2. The Rovers and Rangers Unit organized a lecture on Substance/Drug Abuse: Causes 

and Prevention and it was delivered by Ms. Santosh Kumari, Assistant Professor of 

Sociology, on 27/9/2024. 85 students of the college along with the unit in charges 

were present on the occasion. 

3. The Rovers and Rangers Unit of the college organized a Beautification and 

Cleanliness Drive for the college on 28/09/2024. 25 members of the Rovers and 

Rangers Unit of the college participated in the event and cleaned the college campus.

Prof. Vipan Kumar has taken over as the Care Taker Officer (CTO) of the National Cadet 

Corps (NCC), succeeding Prof. Jitender Thakur. Prof. Thakur, during his tenure, made 

significant contributions to the NCC unit, and his efforts in fostering discipline and 

leadership among the cadets were highly appreciated. Prof. Kumar's appointment marks a 

new chapter for the NCC at the college, and it is expected that under his guidance, the 

NCC will continue to inspire students to excel in leadership, discipline, and service to the 

nation.The college community looks forward to Prof. Kumar's leadership and wishes him 

success in his new role.

Rovers and Rangers

NCC
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Sports activities play a vital role in the holistic development of our students. We believe that 

participation in sports not only fosters physical health but also teaches valuable life skills 

such as teamwork, leadership, and perseverance. Our college offers various sports activities 

to cater to the diverse interests of our students. Our Game Managers of various games were 

very active and enthusiastic about sports activities in the campus. Thus, for the fair selection, 

trials for various games took place. 

This year Our College participated in the Inter-College Sports Championshipin (04) Four 

games i.e. Cricket, Badminton, Kabaddi (male/female) Wrestling (Male).

1. Sh Sanjay Kumar, Assistant Professor, Economics escorted the 16-member cricket team 

to DAV College Kangra for the Inter-College Cricket Championship, 2024 (men).

2. Sh. Vipan Kumar, Assistant Professor, Sanskrit escorted 12 members Kabaddi team to 

Govt Gautam College Hamirpur.

3. Sh. Jitender Kumar, Assistant Professor, Chemistry escorted 5 members badminton team 

to Govt. College Sanjauli.

4. Sh. Amit Khan, JOA IT escorted our Kabaddi team (female) to  Govt College Nahan.

5. Sh. Aman Kumar, Assistant Professor,Chemistry escorted the Wrestling team (Men) to 

Gayatri College of Education, Sundernagar, Mandi H.P. 

Apart from these major sports, the college also encourages participation in other activities 

such as athletics, volleyball, and table tennis. We invite all students to actively participate in 

our sports programs and contribute to the vibrant sporting culture at Govt College Chowari.

Sports Activities
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HPU- YOUTH FESTIVAL (SESSION 2024-25)

Youth Festivals provide a common platform for youngsters to demonstrate their ability, 

develop leadership abilities, and achieve personal growth. Additionally, students get the 

opportunity to learn about our rich cultural heritage. Government College Chowari has a 

long history of involvement in intra and inter-college co-curricular activities. This college 

participates in the HPU-Youth Festival every year, and this year also, sixteen students 

represented the college in various competitions during the HPU-Youth Festival 2024-25. 

The screening of candidates was completed on time through intra-college competitions, and 

the selected students were trained and led by experts to polish their potential. 

Group I

Government College Chowari marked its presence in HPU Youth Festival Group-I, held at 

the Govt. PG College Bilaspur from 14.10.2024 to 16.10.2024. Eight of our students 

participated in Quiz, Painting, Debate, and Declamation competition during the 

aforementioned event. Dr. Reena Devi (AP-Public administration) was the contingent in-

charge for this event.

Group II

Eight students participated in HPU Youth Festival Group-II, held at the Govt. College 

Karsog from 23.10.2024 to 26.10.2024. They represented our college in Indian group song, 

light music vocal and folk solo competition during the aforementioned event. 

Cultural Activities



Volume-I, 2nd Edition -  November 2024, GC ChowariVolume-I, 2nd Edition -  November 2024, GC ChowariCompendium (E-News Letter)Compendium (E-News Letter)

Page No. 22Page No. 22

RESULTS

We are pleased to announce that our college students have achieved remarkable 
st rd

success in the Himachal Pradesh University's (1  and 3  Year) and Sardar Patel University's 
nd

(2  Year) Annual Examination, with many securing an impressive CGPA. This outstanding 

performance reflects the hard work, dedication, and academic excellence of our students, as 

well as the guidance and support provided by our faculty.

As a result of their commitment to studies, several students have emerged as top 

achievers in the college. We are proud to recognize and celebrate the achievements of our 

1st, 2nd, and 3rd position holders, who have set an example of excellence for their peers. 

Their success serves as an inspiration for other students to strive for academic excellence in 

the coming years.
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GOVT. PG COLLE CHOWARI IN NEWS



Volume-I, 2nd Edition -  November 2024, GC ChowariVolume-I, 2nd Edition -  November 2024, GC ChowariCompendium (E-News Letter)Compendium (E-News Letter)

Page No. 26Page No. 26

GOVT. PG COLLE CHOWARI IN NEWS



Prof. Sidharth

 Prof. Beby Kumari

Prof. Pallavi Berry

Dr. Manoj Kumar

Prof. Hans Raj

 Dr. Vishal Sharma

 Dr. Reena Devi

 Prof. Sonu Kumar Bharti

Compiled By :- 

"The beauty of Chowari lies in its simplicity, where the lush green hills

meet serene waters, and the rustling of trees whispers the ancient tales of

rural peace, untouched by the chaos of the world"
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